TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON MAY 10, 2018
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Glenda Tanner, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Chief Bryan Todd, Robert Bell, Gregg Askins-Attorney, Shamira McCray-Pee Dee Weekly 
Public Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

There were no comments from public on the public hearing for State Revolving Fund (SRF) for Tupperware Well Upgrade.
Council Meeting was called to order.

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the April 12, 2018 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  

Old Business:  Mayor Richardson said the sidewalks down Main Street looks good.  The ones behind the school are in need of care.  The palmetto trees needs to be trimmed.  Mr. Lee stated that we need to order three trees.  One was knocked down and two others are dead.  When these are planted, we will get these cut.  
Persons Appearing Before Council:  Kathy Andrews, Pee Dee Coalition Against Domestic and Sexual Assault
None
New Business Openings-Mr. Miller: Mr. Miller stated that there are three new businesses coming.  One is a relocation.  Restaurant is going to be reopened with seafood and steak and it is going to be called The Shack.  This will be in June.  On the corner of Main and Broad, a photographer and calligrapher are opening it up.  It is called Cook’s Looks Photography and Chalk of the Town.  The little building that was the Ulmer building is going to be Nationwide Insurance.
Executive Session: Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session in accordance with section 30-4-7 (a) (1) and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  

No actions or votes were taken in executive session.

Administrator’s Report: 1) The building next door that is going to be the Town Hall has a drainage pipe that runs from the front all the way to the back.  They are going to have to see if there are leaks in the pipe.  Someone is coming to run a camera and tv it and see what is going on.  They can’t pour new cement until we find out what is going on. Mr. Miller asked if that is way they think that the dirt is settling.  The dirt is real wet.  There may be a hole or two in the pipe.  Engineer recommended to move the pipe to go around the building but funds aren’t available.  His second recommendation is to put in a liner and fix the pipe and then they can start again. Mr. Lee stated that when we know something he will pass it on to council. 2) We got all the easements on the ditches that need to be cleaned out.  Mr. Pasley, County Supervisor, will bring the excavator and start soon. Mr. Sutton asked if all ditches will be done.  Mr. Lee stated that hopefully that the first one will be the Flanagan Branch. Mr. Sutton asked about the one behind Coachman that drains into the Town. Mr. Lee stated that we will clean out as much as we can.  Behind T. J. Stalvey’s on North Main is a bad place too and it has two or three huge trees down.  This is keeping the water from draining.  Drainage is very critical to the Town.  The equipment is so expensive to rent.  3) The Town needs to purchase a bushhog.  We got three bids.  Stuckey is the low bid. 4) Tennis courts have cracks in the first two courts.  Gregg Askins has also looked at it. We paid the additional cost for the cement base.  We might need to get an engineer to look at this.  Gregg Askins stated that we are looking at the warranty of it. They gave us an estimate of repairing the cracks and it is around $5000. Mr. Askins suggested we get an engineer to look at it and see if it was installed correctly. 5) Williamsburg County is going to hold a groundbreaking ceremony for the new Fire Station and EMS building in Stuckey.  This means that the EMS is going to move out of the building and they are currently paying the utilities.  It runs $700-$800 a month.   They run it all the time.  6) Duke Energy came and look at the street lights and the park that includes tennis courts, track and playground equipment to replace with LED.  They would be more efficient and more light.  He will bring the estimates to council and they can decide if you want to change these out.  7) Mr. Lee stated that someone wanted to look at the Hemingway Outpatient Clinic.  The man looked at the building and this is what he is looking for.  He wants to get together with council, mayor and attorney.  He is interested in leasing one to two years with an option to buy.  Council will have to come up with a figure.  Mr. Miller asked what the use would be.  Mr. Lee stated that he wouldn’t say.  Mayor Richardson asked if he will set up a meeting with him one afternoon with a few council members and Mr. Askins before the next meeting.  Mr. Sutton asked that we have it inspected when EMS leaves to make sure there isn’t anything is misused or damaged. 8) Mayor Richardson read a resolution to declare May 6-12, 2018 as Municipal Clerks week.  Mayor made the motion to adopt this resolution and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:55 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
